
Antelope Elementary  
October 8th Community Council minutes 
 
 

Attendance:  Tana Horton, Kathryn Hill, Cassidy Mellor, Stephanie Prestwich, Elizabeth Hansen, Patience 
Freeman, Don Beatty, Tiffany Tuck, Kim Valencia, Lori Collingwood 

Excused: 
Visitors:  Logan Toone, April Tobler 
 

Welcome & Open Seats:  Tana Horton 
 Welcome to new members: Stephanie Prestwich, Liz Hansen & Patience Freeman 
 

We have 4 vacated seats on the council:  
Two parents (Trevor Farr & Tawnya McKissen) from the ballot that we’d like to fill a 1 year term .  
Motion and Unanimous to appoint Trevor Farr and Tawnya McKissen to 2 of the 4 vacated seats for a 1 
year term. 

 
Unanimous vote to dissolve the remaining 2 seats. 

 

Nominations for Chair & Vice-Chair: 
      For the 2015-2016 school year 
 Unanimous vote for Cassidy Mellor to act as Chair for the 2015 – 2016 school year. 
 Unanimous vote for Kim Valencia to act as Vice-Chair  
 Liz Hansen will act as secretary 
  

Bylaws: Cassidy 
          We will discuss bylaws and any changes at the 11/12 meeting. 
 

Training: 
          District is providing training at NDJH on November 4th from 6-8 pm. 
           There is also one in January (possibly in Lehi), for more extensive training.  
 
           Logan Toone provided a link to the LAND Trust training videos:                                         

  http://www.schoollandtrust.org/fall-training/  Videos are at the bottom of the page. 
 
 

2015-2016 Meeting Schedule:  All meetings will be held in the school library at 4 pm  
  October 8th    February 11th  
  November 19th     March 24th  
  December 10th     April 28th 
  January 14th 
 
Don has the district planning meeting on Monday, April 11th and the plan has to be approved and submitted by 
May 5th.  
 Don needs to know what you want to do with the money next year. 
  Have the plan complete and have him key in the priorities 
  Let him write the plan based on our recommendations 
  56 hours of Land trusts $ tutors 
  Plus computer lab tutors 
 

http://www.schoollandtrust.org/fall-training/


Kim and Lori will work at gathering feedback from the teachers on how the tutors are working for the classes 
and with what results, as well as ask for any other needs they have that will affect how we use the LAND trusts 
monies for next year.  They will start polling the teachers in January. 
 
Testing Data and LAND Trust expenditure review: 
In November, Don & Tiffany will bring the data for how our students are doing in performance and growth and 
Title 1 focuses. 
 
Monitoring visit: A group from the Federal programs department. They interview parents, go in every 
classroom, review books. They have about 27 points to review as they monitor. They review data, how we’re 
using PLC’s, how teachers are identifying children in need and what we’re using Title 1 budget on.  Antelope 
had 0 findings and 4 commendations. 
 
There will be another monitoring visit by the state in January. 
 
Antelope has been designated as a reward school.  Don has the certificate and will be getting it framed for the 
office.   
 
Bond: 
Don had a stack of papers that the district wanted parents to sign if they supported the bond and wouldn’t 
mind having their name posted in support of the bond.   
 
Meeting Adjourned 
 
 
 
 


